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Health and Safety Bulletin (No8)
Issued 30th April, 2019
Unattended Candles in Closed and Secured Churches.
Dear Father,
We have been informed by our Diocesan Insurers “Catholic Insurance Services (CIS) Ltd” and our underwriters “Catholic National Mutual (CNM)” that due to the increasing number of insurance claims all Catholic Churches when closed and secured must ensure that all lit candles (excluding Sanctuary Lights kept in glass containers) are extinguished.

Please abide by the following guidance:

· Votive candle stands should be used for holding multiple candles; each candle should be adequately spaced (approx. 10cm) apart and consideration on the height of candles used should be given as these can easily collapse and ignite each other.
· Never leave a candle or incense burning unattended.
· Always put lighted candles on a stable and heat resistant surface designed for holding candles.
· Place all lighted candles away from flammable displays or used in dry flower arrangements and do not put them lit under shelves.
· Burn candles away from drafts and fans

· Trim the wick to keep the flame small.
· Keep the candle away from heat sources as it can melt into a puddle of combustible wax.

· Keep the wax pool free of debris, e.g. wick trimmings and matches

· Never extinguish candles with water. This can cause the hot wax to splatter or a glass container to break.

· Keep candles apart unless using a stand designed for the candle. Particular attention to those churches using sand trays, keeping candles at least three inches from edge of tray, keep these candles no closer than 3 inches to each other.
· Overflow tea light/candles following a Mass should not be placed lit on unprotected surfaces without the appropriate holder. These candles can be lit at a later time.

· Never touch a burning candle when the wax is liquid.

· Keep lit candles out of the reach of children and pets.

· Do not burn to the bottom to avoid flare ups.
· Suitable fire blankets must be available where candles are used. Suitable fire extinguishers are sited at exits in the church.
· The risk candles pose must always be part of fire risk assessments.

Please contact Diocesan Fire Officer Stephen Short for further advice and guidance: e-mail: stephenshort@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk
The following two claims occurred recently:

1) An alter candle placed on a bed of flowers and linen sheets was allowed to burn down causing a fire that resulted in a claim valued at £400,000
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2) A Pascal candle was allowed to burn down, and molten wax eventually ignited matches left in the candle bowl causing smoke damage to the value of £80,000
Thank you for your assistance in this matter.
With Best Wishes

Graham Palethorpe
Health and Safety Administrator
Registered Charity No. 246871

